December 2, 2013 Workshop Dinner Meeting

DRAFT

CITY OF SHORELINE

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL SUMMARY MINUTES OF WORKSHOP DINNER MEETING

Monday, December 2, 2013 Conference Room 104 - Shoreline City Hall 5:45 p.m. 17500 Midvale Avenue North

<u>PRESENT</u>: Mayor McGlashan, Deputy Mayor Eggen, Councilmembers McConnell,

Winstead, Salomon, and Roberts

ABSENT: Councilmember Hall

STAFF: Debbie Tarry, Interim City Manager; John Norris, Acting Assistant City Manager,

Scott MacColl, Intergovernmental Relations Program Manager; Jessica Simulcik

Smith, City Clerk

GUESTS: Senator Maralyn Chase; Representative Ruth Kagi; Representative Cindy Ryu

At 5:53 p.m., the meeting was called to order by Mayor McGlashan, who presided.

Mayor McGlashan thanked Senator Chase, and Representatives Kagi and Ryu for taking time out to meet with Council. Mr. MacColl then provided an overview of the Council's draft 2014 legislative priorities, and asked for their views on the upcoming legislative session.

Councilmembers inquired on the status of the Transportation Package, State Budget, and revenue sharing. Legislators noted the Transportation Package is still under negotiation, and that there continues to be a Budget shortfall that will need to be addressed, therefore, cities should not expect restoration of revenue sharing.

Councilmembers expressed concern over the regulatory differences between recreational and medical marijuana, and the need for revenue sharing to support impacts on local law enforcement.

Councilmembers shared how the 1% Property Tax Limitation is effecting local government. Legislators recommended that King County cities start a coalition to support a common position.

Councilmembers asked for support in funding Compass Housing Alliance's and Hopelink's Capital Budget requests for the Ronald Commons Project in Shoreline. Representative Kagi stated she has asked Representative Hans Dunshee to visit Ronald Commons.

Legislators Chase, Kagi, and Ryu then shared their priorities with Council. Senator Chase's priority is to support legislation to revise Public Disclosure Laws, and limit uses for state

December 2, 2013 Workshop Dinner Meeting

DRAFT

university tuition to actual classroom instruction; Representative Kagi's is to support passage of the Youth Opportunities Act; Representative Ryu's are to support legislation creating a State Bank, restrict Payday Lending practices, and regulate debt consolidation companies.

There was agreement among Councilmembers and Legislators that the information shared in the meeting was productive and helpful.

At 6:56 p.m. the meeting was adjourned.

Jessica Simulcik Smith, City Clerk